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March 24, 2020 
 
Dear Students, Parents, Staff, and Friends, 
 
Today, the state issued a “Safer at Home” order.  This along with an indefinite end to school has made us 
reconsider our strategy of providing resources to families.  I have now asked the teachers to prepare for student 
required online instruction beginning, Monday, March 30. 
 
This will look very different for every grade and possibly every student.  It is not a decision we make lightly.  I 
know there are obstacles for some families based on internet availability and the specific needs of students.  
 
To help with this transition, we have increased our school wifi to better cover our main parking lot.  Although 
this does not help everyone, it does allow for parents and students to more easily upload and download work 
from inside their vehicle.  All classes will become Pass/Fail.  This may raise concerns in the High School 
regarding class rank and GPA, however, all students are being impacted by this so we feel it is fair and 
consistent.  It also enables us to award credit toward graduation if the student has earned it. 
 
The Governor’s order will allow us to continue providing food for students. If you would like to sign up for this 
program, more information can be found on our school website.  The order will also allow individuals to come 
to school to pick up resources.  We will also be willing to deliver materials to families if you are unable to come 
to school.  Please contact your student’s teacher if you need help. 
 
I know many people have questions about graduation or the rescheduling of other events.  We hope we will be 
able to hold graduation as scheduled but we have no idea how long this health emergency will last.  We 
appreciate your patience and flexibility. 
 
Finally, we have and continue to reduce the number of people we have in our buildings.  We are encouraging 
our staff, when possible to stay home.  This means there is no one in the building offices.  If you have issues or 
concerns, please contact the district office or your student’s teacher.   
 
I hope your families are healthy and well. Things may be structured and delivered differently, but we will all get 
through this together.  
  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jeff Koenig 
Superintendent 
 

 


